
TURFWAY PARK - 1/24/17 

The two positive horses identified and described on 1/24/17 were moved offsite and are isolated on 

a private farm. Monitoring of the general population continues with no evidence of further cases 

developing. The previously established and described protocols for ship-ins, racing, training and 

monitoring remain in effect. Oldham Premises I Testing of the barn’s population of horses that had 

been exposed to EHV1 was completed yesterday (1/25/2017) with each horse testing NEG on both 

nasal swabs and whole blood. Having been greater than 14 days post exposure, and each horse now 

having two (2) negative sets of results – The Ky Office of State Veterinarian has released the 

quarantine imposed on January 5, 2017 and the horses are under no further restrictions. Oldham 

Premises II Daily monitoring and assessment of the horses in the exposed quarantine barn 

continues with no evidence of further transmission of EHV1. Collection of samples (swabs and 

blood) from these horses has been scheduled to be completed next week to determine their 

eligibility to be released from restrictions as well. 

 


